


Transportation, Community and Rural Development Strategic Policy Committee

            Minutes of Meeting held on Tuesday 22nd February at 2pm.
                     via Microsoft Teams

Chairperson: 			Cllr. Raymond Aughey

Present:
Cllr Sean Conlon		Monaghan Co. Council
Cllr Brian Mc Kenna		Monaghan Co. Council
Cllr Sean Gilliland		Monaghan Co. Council
Fergal McMahon		PPN- Social Inclusion Pillar

In attendance from Monaghan County Council:
Patricia Monahan	Director of Services - Transportation, Community and Rural Development 
Orla Brady			Senior Executive Officer - Community Development
Gareth McMahon		A/Senior Engineer – Transportation
Ann Murray			Administrative Officer - Community Development
Nicola Payne			Administrative Officer – Community Development
[bookmark: _GoBack]Adrian O Sullivan		Road safety Officer
Seamie McMahon		Administrative Officer – Transportation


The Chairman Cllr. Raymond Aughey welcomed members to the meeting.


1. Minutes of the meeting on the 7th December 2021.
The minutes of SPC meeting held on 7th December 2021, were proposed by Cllr Brian McKenna and seconded by Cllr. Sean Conlon. 

2. Matters arising from previous minutes
There were no matters arising 

3. (NIFTI) National Investment Framework for Transportation in Ireland.
Mr Gareth Mc Mahon gave a presentation on NIFTI which was published in December 2021. The members thanked Gareth for his detailed report. Cllr Sean Conlon raised some concerns in relation to the document and felt that it would have an negative impact on rural communities like Monaghan. He added that the development of new road projects should be first on the priority list. Cllr Conlon asked on how MCC can apply for more electric vehicle points throughout the county.
Cllr Brian McKenna agreed that this document would have an negative effect on rural communities and asked MCC if they now felt that the N2 project would be shelved, Cllr McKenna spoke of the importance of linking up with the North West region of the country.
Cllr Sean Gilliland agreed and added that he felt there was nothing in this plan for county Monaghan. 
Cllr Raymond Aughey spoke of the recent Monaghan MD meeting with Bus Eireann and added that the needs of rural counties need to be addressed.
Mr Gareth Mc Mahon stated that MCC had made substantial submission to the Dept of Transport regarding this document. He added that there were positives in the document including the area of Regional Connectivity. MCC will need to demonstrate this when making future applications. Gareth added that the document had been adopted in the Dail and was now National Policy, Regarding Electric Vehicle points, funding was only available through SEAI and these were targeted at large urban areas. Cllr Conlon asked if MCC could make an application, Mr Gareth McMahon said he would investigate this. Gareth spoke on the Clontibret to the Border project and agreed that it was shelved due to the NIFTI document, however he added that the project was not cancelled only shelved and that it was still due to begin in 2026. He added that this project fits in with the heading of regional connectivity.
Cllr Raymond Aughey asked if there was any response to the Irish Rail consultation- to date there was no response.
4. Road Safety Strategy
Mr Adrian O Sullivan gave a detailed report to the members on Irelands Road Safety Strategy 2021-2030. This is Irelands fifth road safety strategy. The members welcomed this report and it was agreed that the report should be circulated to all the elected members.

5. Local Economic Community Plan update.
Ms Orla Brady gave an update on the new LECP plan for County Monaghan. The purpose of the LECP is to set out the objectives and actions needed to promote and support economic development in the local community. The members welcomed the report. Cllr Sean Conlon asked that elected members see the document before it is finalised. Ms Patricia Monahan stated that there would be lots of opportunities for members to comment on the document before it was finalised. Cllr Sean Gilliland added that as chair of the Economic SPC and as a member of the LECP he will keep all members updated.
6. Peace Plus update 
Ms Nicola Payne updated the members on the Peace Plus programme. The new programme will run from 2021 to 2027 with funding available under 6 key thematic areas. The members welcomed the report and Cllr Sean Conlon on clarification on the ‘first call’ in April/May. Nicola confirmed that in April/May the budget will be announced and the process for developing an action plan will begin.

7. A.O.B.
Mr Fergal McMahon asked if there was a possibility that the traffic lights at the junction of N54 and Dawson St could be removed and replaced with a roundabout. Mr Gareth McMahon felt that in order for a roundabout to work at this site it would need to be of a considerable size which would require the acquisition of lands. He added that the new up to date lighting system for this junction should improve traffic flow. A discussion was had regarding the current issues with the lights and Cllr Conlon asked that in future when the lights are out of order that the Gardai are contacted immediately. MCC to look into this.
Cllr Sean Gilliland spoke on the suspension of the private bus route between Ballybay and Dublin and asked that Local Link be contacted in order to address the shortfall in this service. Ms Orla Brady stated that she will contact Local Link in relation to this.
Mr Fergal McMahon added that he would be interested in joining the Road Safety Group, Mr Adrian O Sullivan to advise.
Next 2 meeting were agreed
· Tuesday 17th May 2pm
· Tuesday 20th September 2pm

Meeting concluded.
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